
The June 7, 2023, Meeting of Knights Council 3928 was called into session at _7:42  pm. 

 

Attendance…. Meeting held in Council Chambers, with 19 members present.   

Chaplin’s Report….   No Report.  

Grand Knight Report…  GK Joe Nelly Thanked everyone for their service to the council, Community, and 

parish.  It’s been a good run while Joe was GK and the council has been able to accomplish many great 

things for a good purpose.   Please continue to support the council, the new slate of officers and 

continue to do more great things.    GK Nelly announced the scholarship winners.   Also mentioned that 

there will NOT be a pancake breakfast in June as the hall is already spoken for on that Sunday morning.   

Sign up sheets are already out, in the back of the council room during the meetings, for those looking to 

volunteer for the carnival. June 28th – Carnival planning kick off meeting.   June 17th Habitat for 

Humanity event will be taking place – See Chris Dill for details and to get involved.  Vinny Ruiz took a few 

moments to highlight all of the accomplishments that took place during Joe Nelly’s tenure as GK and the 

council gave Joe a standing ovation. 

Financial Report…  Chris provided an update.   Income for the month - $909.93.   

Payments for the month were- $2,000.    For a more detailed report please see Chris Dill.  

Membership Report…   Currently 185 total members.   Quota for the year is 11.    

YTD, we have gained 4 and lost 0. 

Other Reports… 
Life –      No Report. 

Family –  No report. 

Program Director…. Oratory contest will not be taking place due to lack of candidates. 

Community –  No Report.    

Faith…  No Report.   

 

 

Report of the Fourth Degree -    
• No Report this month. 

 

 

District Deputy Report (Rich Falcone):         
• Still waiving dues for new members until the end of June.  

• Rich also commended Joe Nelly for donating the most money out of all his councils.  

 

 

Unfinished Business:  -  
• Habitat for Humanity will take place 6/17 in New Haven from 9-3:30.   We have 10 slots reserved 

and we are looking to fill the group spot.   Please contact Chris Dill so that you can be registered 

(required) and we can maximize this charitable opportunity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Under New Business:     
• Nominations were officially made by District Deputy, Rich Falcone, for the slate of new officers 

for the coming year.   Motion made to approve the slate….Motion was approved.  

o Grand Knight – Al Koerner 

o Deputy Grand Knight – Jim Sellitto 

o Chaplin – Father Dillon 

o Chancellor- Dave Kelly 

o Warden – John Tarutis 

o Inside Guard – Steve Heintz 

o Outside Guard – Charlie Combs 

o Treasurer – Chris Dill 

o Financial Secretary – Joe Myers 

o Recorder – Dave Vihonski 

o Lecturer –  OPEN 

o Advocate – Larry DeFrancisco 

o Trustee 3 - George Asmus 

o Trustee 2 – Rich Falcone 

o Trustee 1 - Joe Nelly 

o Director Faith – Bob Mongillo 

o Director Life – Joe Myers 

o Director Community – OPEN 

o Director Family - John Taurtis 

• Pancake Breakfast will take place 7/9 after the 10:30 mass.   Please considering coming down to 

the church hall (9am) to help set up and put on this event. 

• July’s business meeting has been moved from 7/5 to 7/12 to accommodate the July Forth 

holiday travel.   

• Bob brought up a Christmas Tree Memorialization the St Magdalen’s will be doing once again.   

Please see Bob if you would like to memorialize a tree to someone you have lost or if you would 

like more information. 

• October 28th the Halloween Costume Party will be COMING BACK!   Please see Rich Falcone for 

information on Volunteering and of course to purchase tickets!    Motion made to officially make 

this a Council event.  Motion Approved.  

• 7/14-7/16 Parking help is needed for the Guilford Arts and Crafts Fair which is a good fundraiser 

for the Church and Knights.   Please contact Larry DeFrancisco for further information and to 

sign up. Busiest day is Saturday! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Good of the Order –   

 

Knight of the Month was –   Joe Nelly for all the contributions in time and effort over the last two years. 

 

Family of the Month was –     No candidate. 

 

Thoughts & Prayers -    - To our fellow Knights, families and fellow parishioners who are struggling with 

health issues and hard times, we offer our continued thoughts and prayers.   Including: Allyn Temple and 

Frank Silverman, Joe Nelly, George Asmus, Don Bonato’s wife and brother, the Holland Family, John 

Conroy, and for any members we have not mentioned here.  

 

 

Closing Prayer was offered at_8:31 PM 


